

JENNIFER M. CAREY, P.E. DIRECTOR ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES

TO:

Mayor Linda Gorton

Urban County Council

FROM:

Jennifer M. Carey, P.E., Director

Division of Environmental Services

DATE:

July 19, 2023

SUBJECT: Donation from Vulcan Materials

Request

The purpose of this memorandum is to request Council acceptance of a donation of crushed stone and larger slab stone from Vulcan Materials for the construction of the Corridors Commission's Athens Boonesboro Road Welcome Sign.

Why are you requesting?

As with the construction of the previous two Welcome Signs, Vulcan Materials is again generously providing Lexington with limestone from their quarries. Their donation lowers the construction costs and showcases Lexington's locally-quarried limestone.

What is the cost in this budget year and future budget years?

There is no budgetary impact.

Are the funds budgeted?

N/A

File Number: 0763-23

Director / Commissioner: Carey / Albright

